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MEMORANDUM FOR ALL SQUADRON MEMBERS 
 
FROM:   MAJOR RYAN KENNY, ANOKA COUNTY COMPOSITE SQUADRON COMMANDER 
 
SUBJECT:   COMMANDER’S INTENT 
 
1.  As a long-time squadron member, former Cadet Commander, and Spaatz Award recipient, I 
am honored to serve you as the Anoka County Composite Squadron Commander.  
 
2.  My commander’s intent: MISSION: Anoka will define how a successful composite squadron 
will execute Civil Air Patrol’s primary missions and models our core values. Seniors will be cross 
trained to the best of their abilities following national programs and guidelines. Cadets will 
demonstrate their oath by advancing their training and participating in as many activities both 
locally and outside of the squadron as practicable. Together, our seniors and cadets will help 
each other improve while satisfying our mutual desire to be a part of something bigger than 
ourselves. END STATE: Seniors will be knowledgeable professionals and our cadets will be 
leaders. Anoka will continue to earn the Quality Cadet Unit Award, as we have each year since 
2011. 
 
3.  It is because of you that Anoka is successful. Together, we will continue to grow, develop, 
train, trust, and be role models for each other and for other squadrons within Group 2 and 
Minnesota Wing. 
 
4.  I will continue the long standing Commander’s Open Door Policy. This means that you can 
reach out to me directly. The chain of command is effective. However topics may occur where I 
am your best partner. 
 
5.  Let’s be safe and have some fun! Together We Rise! 
 
 
 
 

RYAN P. KENNY, Major, CAP 
Commander, Anoka County Composite Squadron 

CC: Group 2/CC 


